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FOI Reference Number: 17181111 

Request Date: 7 November 2017  

Response Date: 28 November 2017 

 

Dear Mr Goldacre & Mr Croker,  

 

Further to your request to NHS Herts Valleys Clinical Commissioning Group under 

the Freedom of Information Act (2000), please find below our answers to your 

questions.   

 

 

1) Do you have a formulary used by primary care prescribers?   

Yes.  

 

2) If so, what is the current status of nitrofurantoin and trimethoprim with 

respect to urinary tract infections (eg. First line, second line, etc)?  

Please view Attachment 1 for this information.  

 

3) Has the status of either nitrofurantoin or trimethoprim changed in the 

formulary since November 2014?  If so, can you please provide the previous 

status(es) and details of the date(s) of change?  

Yes.  Please view Attachment 1 (antimicrobial guideline document) for 

information on changes made.  

 

4) Have you had any work plans in place with respect to nitrofurantoin and 

trimethoprim prescribing since 2014?  If so, can you please provide documents 

and start date.  
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We updated the antimicrobial guidelines during 2017, and the approved updated 

document was published in July 2017.  Please see the attached document for 

more detailed information on changes made.  

 

5) Have you had any GP prescribing incentive schemes or similar which relate to 

trimethoprim or nitrofurantoin prescribing since November 2014?  If so, can 

you please provide the documents?   

Yes.  One of the quality components of our medicines Local Incentive Scheme 

refers to Trimethoprim and Nitrofurantoin.  Please find attached an excerpt of 

the section of our Local Incentive Scheme that relates to these products.   

 

 

Yours sincerely,  

 
Aryldi Moss-Burke 

Freedom of Information Officer 

NHS Herts Valleys Clinical Commissioning Group 

 
To comply with the Re-use of Public Sector Information Regulations (2015), this information is 

provided to you under the Open Government Licence (OGL).  Information on the OGL, together 

with conditions of use and exemptions, can be found here: 

http://nationalarchives.gov.uk/documents/information-management/ogl-user-guidance.pdf.  

Information on the Reuse of Public Sector Information Regulations (2015) can be found here 

https://www.nationalarchives.gov.uk/documents/information-management/psi--guidance-for-

public-sector-bodies.pdf.   

 

Herts Valleys Clinical Commissioning Group operates an internal complaints procedure in relation 

to Freedom of Information.  If you are dissatisfied with our response, you should in the first 

instance contact Diane Curbishley, Director of Nursing & Quality to request an internal review.  

Any such request should be submitted within 20 working days of your receiving our response.  We 

would not normally accept a request for a review later than 20 working days after you have 

received our response.  

  

In the event that you remain dissatisfied, you have the right to complain to the Information 

Commissioner for a determination on whether or not the Clinical Commissioning Group has 

complied with the requirements of the Freedom of Information Act (2000).   

 

The Information Commissioner’s contact details are: 



 

Chair: Nicolas Small        Chief Executive Officer: Kathryn Magson 

Information Commissioners Office  

Wycliffe House 

Water Lane 

Wilmslow 

Cheshire 

SK9 5AF. 

 

Further information on your rights under the Freedom of Information Act (2000) is available at 

www.ico.gov.uk 

 

 


